CURRICULUM  COMMITTEE
January 7, 2011

Present:  Acklin, Carney, Cedar Face, Dungan, Levin, Pittman, Armstrong, Smith, Thorpe, Walsh

Guest:  Peter Wu

The meeting began at 2:05 p.m.  Andy Dungan was introduced as a new member, replacing Dennis Slattery.  The minutes from the December 1 meeting were accepted.

Physics
Peter Wu was introduced.  He explained that many of the upper division physics courses were created to match the specific interests and expertise of faculty.  Two physics courses formerly taught by retired physics faculty will be deleted.  

The upper division course requirements for physics majors will be increased to bring them more in line with other science offerings.  This mainly amounts to two upper division physics courses per term for junior and senior physics majors.

Wu also explained state ETIC funding, which helps fund our university physics program, 3-credit and 4-credit courses, and some history behind offering the BA degree in physics.

After Wu departed the meeting, Carney/Levin moved to approve the catalog changes for physics; the motion passed 6Y/0N/0A.

Chemistry
Two new courses are proposed, CH 360 and 361.  CH 360 is a co-requisite for the CH 361 lab portion.  Pittman/Cedar Face moved to approve these courses; the motion passed 6Y/0N/0A.
Mathematics
Following the recommendation of the Curriculum Committee when mathematics catalog changes were reviewed in the fall, the department sent a new proposal to add letter designations to their topics courses, to give distinct course number/letters to their various topics.  The number-letter combinations are based on a letter in one of the main words in these topics titles; they are not in consecutive alphabetic order.  Armstrong said the Enrollment Services staff said that although the Banner system can accommodate this unusual numbering system, it would be easier to follow if the letters added to the numbers followed conventional order.  Different points of view were expressed as to whether the course numbers should follow the established practice, or whether it is acceptable to have letters that do not follow the alphabetic pattern we currently use.  Arguments in favor of following established practice include:  this is easier for most people to follow; easier to know what alpha character to use next; follows consistency.  The main argument in favor of the proposed number-alpha system are that those in the math department already informally refer to these courses in that way.  Pittman/Carney moved to accept a policy that courses that have a numeric-alphabetic number must be in standard alphabetic order to be consistent with our established practice.  (And these letters cannot be used:  H, I, L, O, R).  Discussion continued.  The motion passed 4Y/0N/2A (Dungan, Levin).

Computer Science
There was discussion about the requirement that Computer Science I must be passed with a B or better to continue as a CS major.  CS II already has that requirement for CS majors.  The committee discussed whether it is fair to require a B in these courses, or whether that might lead to grade inflation.  Some committee members were in favor of this as it weeds out students who would not be successful in continuing in the major.  Is a B too high?  Dungan said it looks like this is just a language clean-up, since the catalog already stated the requirement for CS II, and CS I is a prerequisite for CS II.  Carney said the committee should look at other issues as they come up, not just new things.  Greg Pleva will be invited to a future meeting to answer questions about the computer science catalog changes.

The meeting adjourned at 2:55 p.m.

